
Please pray for: those whom the Lord wants to come to the confer-
ence to be able to do so, for the health of the conferees and the confer-
ence speakers, for the finances needed to run the ministry, for the printing 
of the commentary to be done well and on time for the conference, my 
work on Zane’s Romans commentary (I have completed the translation 
and commentary on Rom 14:16–15:9 and plan to complete all of it by 
April 30th),  and the impact of our newsletter, journal, and website in the 

lives of people all over the world. Also please pray for the health of our staff as we all are battling colds.

March 26-28 Jansen Bible Church,  Jansen NE
April 11  Victor Street Bible Chapel, Dallas TX
April 19-22  GES National Conference,  SWBTS, 
		          Ft Worth, TX -- See details on back!

Home Bible Study
Loveland, Colorado
January 29

When Paul and Patti Lud-
wick read in the January Part-
ner’s newsletter that I was going 
to be in Denver and Colorado 
Springs at the end of January, 
they emailed me asking if I could again speak in their 
home. I agreed and we set the date. Then my laryngitis hit. 
By Friday night I was practically limited to sign language. 
Fortunately Steve Lewis came with me and did much of 
the talking for me. Still, it was an excellent discussion.

I stayed Friday night with Paul and Patti and then was 
able to visit with them on Saturday. I spent Saturday night 
with Steve and Shan Lewis. Because I was feeling real-
ly lousy on Sunday morning, I asked Steve to speak for 
me in the two Sunday School classes I was scheduled to 
speak in. I ended up flying out early and getting home  
to recuperate. 

Denver Rescue Mission
January 28

Lon Gregg, the head of the chaplains 
at Denver Rescue Missions, invited me 
in to make two presentations and then 
field questions. I spoke on “The Benefits 
of Christ’s blood, Restricted and Unre-
stricted,” and then later on “The Biblical 

Concept of Paradise.”
I had started coming down with a cold on Wednes-

day. Fortunately my voice was still fairly strong. Dr. Steve 
Lewis of Rocky Mountain Bible College and 
Seminary came to the session as well and 
he and Lon helped carry the discussion, 
making it easier on my voice. 

Meeting with Dr. Jody Dillow
Colorado Springs, Colorado January 29

Steve Lewis traveled with me. My voice was really  
shaky by Friday morning. I was croaking more than talk-
ing. We met at BEE headquarters and Al Bridges, the  
President of BEE, met with us as well. We talked about the 
upcoming conference and the spread of the Free Grace  
message in the U.S.  
and around the 
world. It was a 
very profitable  
discussion, despite  
my laryngitis. 

Bible Study Attendees

L to R: Al, Jody, Steve, and Bob



Victor Street Bible Chapel
Dallas, TX  ~  February 14

I finished my four-part series of the Book of Ruth,  
covering Chapter 4 and the marriage of Boaz and Ruth 
and their birth of son, Obed, the grandfather of King Da-
vid. 

In the Lord’s Supper meeting I spoke on the topic, 
“Make Your Life Count,” from 1 Cor 3:10-15. I shared 
some insights I’ve gained on that passage over the years. 

Victor Street Bible Chapel Congregation

Commentary Is at the Printer!
For about four years now I’ve been saying that the 

commentary could be to the printer this year. Well, it  
finally is there. What a joy it is. 

We had to change from 
one volume to two because 
of the massive length. The 
printer had told us that we 
could do a 1,050 page one-
volume book. Well, it grew to 
over 1,300 pages by the end 
of the typesetting. We figured 
we’d just have to pay more. 
Wrong. They said it couldn’t 
be done as one volume since 
only major publishers have 
binderies that can bind such 
a large book. 

So, Volume 1 is Matthew 
through Acts and Volume 2 is Romans to Revelation. The 
first volume is about 620 pages and the second around 
720 pages. Actually each is plenty big enough by itself, so 
it is probably best we went to two volumes.

The price will be $29.95. However, for those of you 
who come to the conference, it will be offered there at 
a special price of $20.00. The printer tells us we should 
have the commentary by April 15th, four days before the 
conference starts. 

Thanks so much for your support of this ministry and 
this project. It truly is surprising that we were able to do 
such a major project. 
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February Financial Report
February Budget $26,432 YTD* Budget $211,453

February Revenue $20,309 <$6,123> YTD* Revenue $208,101 <$3,352>
* Our fiscal year ends on June 30th. 

 
Grace Evangelical Society is a member of the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability.

Fifteenth Annual GES Conference
Fort Worth, Texas
April 19-22

The speakers 
are lined up, the 
schedule is set, and  
the registrations are  
beginning to pick up. 
We would appreciate 
your prayers that this 
is an outstanding con-
ference. We hope to 
see you there!


